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The Phillipston Congregational Church, U.C.C. 

Our Community Church 

Worship is at 10:00 a.m.     The children have a Bible story every Sunday       

Dear Friends, 

We are approaching our first anniversary of the pandemic, and we continue to try to stay well 

and to worship. I hope that we can have Easter worship outside, perhaps in the parking lot, as 

we did on Christmas Eve with the organ music piped outside. We can sing our Hallelujahs 

boldly on Easter Sunday, April 4 at 10:00 a.m. 

 

Perhaps for Palm Sunday, March 28 we will hand out palms outside at 9:15 a.m. for those 

who will be unable or unwilling to worship inside. A prayer will be offered as people come to 

a drive thru offering of palms. (March 28) We will also have an inside worship on Palm 

Sunday, again with Zoom for those who wish at 10:00a.m. 

 

All of this is a juggling act, but we are grateful that we have been able to continue 

worshipping with all the health precautions in place. I was reading a Lenten prayer which 

said, "Save us from worshipping our images of you, images that fail to capture your holiness, 

your justice, your splendor, your grace and your love." Ah, we have learned to worship in a 

flexible way acknowledging that splendor can happen outside as well as inside. I thank all of 

you who have made this possible, our Executive Board (Brian Nason, Timothy Haley, Nancy 

MacEwen), our organist Jane French, Leslie Dossett and the Board of Deacons. 
 

 Your sister in Christ,  

Rev. Stephanie C. Flynn 
 

 

Thank you from Heidi Aukstikalnis and Nancy MacEwen to all the townspeople and 

businesses who responded and gave generously to the church fundraiser letter.  
 



Jonathan Edward Aukstikalnis 

Character Recognition Fund, Inc. 

Tax ID 83-3605374 

65 Burnshirt Road, Phillipston, MA 01331 

Phone (978) 895-5762 

heidi@jonathanscharacterfund.org 

www. jonathanscharacterfund.org 

 

Our mission: To recognize and support, through scholarship, the academic 
and social growth of students who give of their time, energy or skill set 
through service within their school and community 

.   

Character scholarship available. Apply online, or download and print 
the application. Apply for yourself, or nominate someone in need who 
exemplifies having good character by doing something kind… just 
because. Include all required documents with your application to be 
considered. 

 
Jonathan Edward Aukstikalnis Character Recognition Fund, Inc. 

is a 501c3 public charity. 
 
 

 

Do you know what Sunday, March 14, 2021 is?  PIE DAY! 
 

It also happens to be the day you change your clocks and check your smoke alarm! 



 
 





Dog Licenses for 2021  

License your dog with the Town Clerk 
 

All dogs licensed after April 1st will have a $5.00 late fee 
added to their license cost 

Dogs licensed after May 1st will pay a $25.00 late fee 
 

**All dogs not licensed will receive a $50.00 fine**  
 

The Town Hall has been closed to the public during the COVID-19 State of 
Emergency.  All your needs can be handled by mail or a phone call.   
 

You can license your dog by mail, and you will find the application printed in this newsletter.  
Make a check out to The Town of Phillipston for the cost of the license.   
 

No postage necessary if you drop off your licensing info at the Town Hall Mail slot on the 
front door.  Your license will be processed and returned by mail.   
 

Please make sure your dogs rabies shot is up to date.  You can look at last year’s license and 
see the rabies expiration date.   Send your new certificate if we do not have it on file.  There 
are many options in our area to receive a shot, Tractor Supply, Petco and Pet Supply to name 
a few.  
All dogs must be vaccinated!    
 

If your dog is no longer with you please let us know so we can update the record we have 
on file, and you will not be sent a fine.   
 

Call the Town Clerk’s Office if you have any questions at 978-249-1733 please leave a 
message.  townclerk@phillipston-ma.gov 
 

Thank You   

 

 

THE NEWSLETTER IS ON  www.phillipston.com 
  April 2021 NEWSLETTER DEADLINE IS March 23

rd
  

For more info go to : www.phillipston.com/priceinfo.pdf 

mailto:townclerk@phillipston-ma.gov
http://www.phillipston.com/
http://www.phillipston.com/priceinfo.pdf


 



NOTES FROM THE TOWN CLERKS OFFICE 
 

NOMINATION PAPERS ARE NOW AVAILABLE FOR 2021 ANNUAL TOWN 
ELECTION 

 
The Annual Town Election is scheduled for Monday, May 17th  with voting at Town 

Hall from 12 PM to 8 PM 
 

LAST DAY TO REGISTER TO VOTE WILL BE April 27th. 

The following seats will be on the ballot for 2021:   

BOARD OF SELECTMEN    3 YR TERM 

BOARD OF ASSESSORS    3 YR TERM 

BOARD OF HEALTH      3 YR TERM 

CEMETERY COMMISSION   3 YR TERM 

CONSTABLE        3 YR TERM 

LIBRARY TRUSTEE      3 YR TERM 

MODERATOR        3 YR TERM 

PLANNING BOARD      5 YR TERM 

SCHOOL COMMITTEE     3 YR TERM (Phillipston) 

SCHOOL COMMITTEE     3 YR TERM (Templeton) 

 

Please come into the Town Clerks Office if you would like to take out nomination 
papers for any of the above seats.  March 25, 2021 is the last day you can obtain 
nomination papers.   Nomination Papers need to be returned to the Registrars/Town 
Clerk’s Office by March 31, 2021. 
 

ANNUAL TOWN MEETING May 5th 

7:00pm Phillipston Memorial School Gym 

LAST DAY TO REGISTER TO VOTE WILL BE APRIL 15
th

  

 

 


